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Minutes of the Meeting of the Hurst Neighbourhood Plan Working Group 

held at the Castle Inn, on 24th March 2022 

PRESENT:  John Edwards: (Chairman), Lou Robinson (LR), Duncan Kendall (DK), Brian Thomas 
(BT), Penny Curry (Secretary)   

APOLOGIES:  Gemma Moore, Mac Stephenson, Wayne Smith 

195 There were no Prejudicial Interests to declare. 

196  The minutes of the meeting held on 24th February were approved and signed. 

197  Actions arising 

• Members attended a meeting of Hurst community groups to coordinate a 
response to object to the proposed development in the Tape Lane field. 

• JE/LR attended a meeting with Willson Developments to explore their 
intentions for the Amen corner site inside our parish. We were given a 
copy of their submission to WBC for the LPU. 

• JE/LR visited Cosmographics and tasked them with a new parish map and 
three potential ASC areas. They will bill us for this work. 

• A meeting to discuss biodiversity areas has still to be arranged with WBC. 
• The protected species in the TVERC list are still to be identified. 

198 Correspondence 

The Chairman will respond to another request from Deborah Pleace. 

199 Update and feedback on WBC LPU 

WBC was still in the process of evaluating a few thousand responses to their 
updated Local Plan. 

200 Road traffic surveys  

• BT was in the process of compiling the results of over 90 traffic surveys 
conducted between 2012 and 2019. Latest surveys will be conducted in 
the summer. 

• The RTA data for the past 20 years was also now available for analysis and 
sites will be plotted on the parish map. 

201 Timeline going forward 

• The Group was preparing an evidence base to support objections to the 
Tape Lane field development. 

• Some Outsourcing contracts are still to be finalised. 
• The general evidence base continues to be refined and policies to be 

formulated. 
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The meeting finished at 2100hrs 

 

Date of next meeting. Thursday 5th May 2022 at the Castle Inn 

 

Signed:  

 

Dated:  


